
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Circular No.34/2024-25                               Date : 05 July, 2024 
 
 

MONITORING AND SUPERVISING THE USE OF MOBILE PHONES AND ELECTRONIC DEVICES 
 

 
Dear Parents, 
 
Our children were born into a world of technology, and it is therefore imperative that their lives revolve around it. 
The ubiquitous mobile phone has seeped into the lives of every individual, including students, teachers, and 
professionals. 
 
The use of mobile phones needs to be restricted in school environments. Mobile phones can be a serious cause of 
distraction, lack of concentration, anxiety, fear, and sometimes even misuse.  Excessive screen time leads to 
aggressive behaviour, inappropriate vocabulary, and disengagement in activities among some students. To foster 
a healthy learning environment, we request your cooperation in monitoring and limiting your child’s use of mobile 
phones and electronic devices at home. 
 
The use of mobile phones within the school is strictly forbidden. The cameras in mobile phones can 
also be misused, therefore bringing mobile phones to school is strictly prohibited. In case of an 
emergency, if students must carry cell phone to the school, the same is to be deposited with the 
Class Teacher upon arrival in the school and collected when leaving school. 
 
It is to be noted that in case the student is found using the cell phone in the school, the mobile will 
be confiscated by the School Authorities and not returned. If a student covertly brings a cell phone 
to the school and does not inform the class teacher, the phone will be confiscated and not returned. 
 
We request the cooperation of our parents. 
  
Together, we can create a healthy and supportive environment for our children. 
 
 
 
 
 

           Asha Prabhakar 
                       (Principal) 
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